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From Soldiers to Friends: Heartfelt Moments
as 509 Task Forces Embrace Puyagiya
Village’s Next Generation in Papua
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PAPUA- In a touching show of unity and commitment, the 509/Balawara Yudha
Raider Infantry Battalion Task Forces under HABEMA Command brought smiles
and support to the residents of Puyagiya Village in Papua’s Sugapa District. On
Thursday, November 14, 2024, led by First Lieutenant Wanianto of the
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Holomama Post, the Task Forces engaged in Social Communication (Komsos)
with villagers during a routine area protection patrol. This mission not only
strengthens security but also deepens trust, reflecting the Indonesian Armed
Forces' (TNI) dedication to Papua’s development.

The event turned into a joyful occasion when children from Puyagiya arrived at
the Holomama Post, eager to connect with the soldiers. The troops warmly
welcomed them, sparking laughter and lighthearted moments as they played
games together and shared stories. The residents voiced their appreciation for
the soldiers' presence, with a parent affirming that the area remains safe and
peaceful. Young Ronal Tabuni expressed his gratitude to the soldiers, saying,
"Thank you, Commander 509. God bless you," a simple yet profound message of
appreciation.

Lieutenant Colonel Dian Dessiawan Setyadi, Commander of the 509 Task
Forces, emphasized the importance of balancing security with compassion. "Our
mission goes beyond protection; we're here to serve the community, supporting
the well-being of those around us,” he noted. This approach has been a hallmark
of the 509 Task Forces’ efforts since their arrival, ensuring they serve as both
protectors and friends to local communities.

Brigadier General Lucky Avianto, Commander of HABEMA, recognized the Task
Forces' commitment to building meaningful connections with the people of Papua,
highlighting the importance of these efforts in fostering a positive environment for
growth. “The 509 Task Forces exemplify TNI's dedication to inclusive
communication and trust-building to support Papua’s development,” said
Brigadier General Avianto. This acknowledgment underscores the impact of
these small yet powerful gestures that bring hope and optimism for the future of
Papua.

Through genuine acts of friendship and dedication, the Indonesian Armed Forces
and Puyagiya’s residents stand together, committed to creating a harmonious
and prosperous future for all.
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